## 市制35周年にあたって

都留市は、昭和29年4月に市制を施行して 以来35周年の記念すべき年を迎えました。

この間、市民の皆様の懸命なる努力と協力を基に、先輩諸氏のご尽力により着実なる発展を遂げてまいりました。中でも、市制施行後の一大プロジェクトでありました市立病院が、いよいよ平成2年4月開院に向け建設に着手され、また、道路交通網の整備と地域発展のための国道バイパスの一部供用開始が実現できましたことは、市民一丸となっての努力の賜であります。

水と緑に囲まれた学園都市を標榜する都留市といたしましては、21世紀に向けて、住み良い・住みたくなるまちづくりを目指して、住環境の整備に力を注いでまいりたいと思います。

特に、市土の約85%を占める山地を活用し、水と緑豊かな自然を生かした産業の振興を図るため、「サン地開発構想」を引続き推進してまいります。

また、広く市民の声を取り入れながら都市 基盤や教育環境の整備を行い、福祉の充実を 図るとともに、歴史的・文化的活動及び産業 発展の拠点となる総合会館の実現を目指した いと思います。

この市勢要覧は、"歴史と伝統をもつ活力のあるまち・都留市"の表情をお伝えし、この冊子を通じてわがまち都留市をより深くご理解していただき、多くの方の市政参加への一助となれば幸いです。

平成元年四月

## 35th Anniversary Greetings

This year commemorates the 35th anniversary since our city, Tsuru, became municipalized in April, 1954. During this time, the city has been steadily developing through the cooperation of residents, especially through the efforts of our predecessors.

Above all, one of the biggest projects since municipalization, the city hospital, which is now under construction, will open in April, 1990. And thanks to the united efforts of residents, we have improved the road transportation system and are using part of the national highway bypass for district development.

The city of Tsuru stands for an academic town surrounded by water and greenery. So for the 21st century, we will emphasize the improvement of living standards in order to create a town in which people will find it comfortable and desirable to live.

We are promoting the "Sun Land Development Project" in order to utilize mountainous areas which occupy about 85 % of the city by encouraging the development of industries which make the best use of our natural resources. We are also planning to establish the General Hall, which will be the center of historical and cultural activities and industrial development. At the same time, we are going to improve urban facilities and the educational environment and enrich the welfare program by soliciting residents' opinions.

We hope this booklet will introduce us, "The city of Tsuru, blessed with history, tradition, and energy," and that this will help you understand our city and give many residents incentive to participate in the municipal administration.

April, 1989 Mayor Shoji Tokura

都留市長 都倉 昭二